	No 6-2018
20 February 
	PARKVIEW JUNIOR SCHOOL  Newsletter


	Ennis Road, Parkview, Johannesburg  |  Private Bag X8, Parkview, 2122
Tel: (011) 646-5542 or (011) 486-1690  |  Fax: (011) 486-1599

e-Mail: pvjs@global.co.za (finance)  pvjs@mweb.co.za
	[image: image3.jpg]





	


Sudanese proverb -We desire to bequeath two things to our children; the first one is roots, the other one is wings

Principal’s Desk

SGB ELECTIONS 15 March 2018

17:30-19:00
Please diarise 15th   to come and attend this meeting. These meetings only happen once every 3 years when members of the School Governing Body are elected. A quorum will be required so that we can proceed with the elections. The meeting may be observed by GDE personnel. It is vitally important that you as parents are informed and take part in the process.  Ongoing information will be included in the newsletter every week.
Prior to voting nominated people will have a maximum of 3 minutes to introduce themselves and say how they will contribute to the SGB and the school.  Parents may also be nominated at the meeting.
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Welcome Braai Thursday 22 February 17:30-20:30 Venue:  Parkview Junior School “big” field.
Selkirk Avenue will run as a one-way from Tyrone
We are looking forward to a lovely evening under the stars on Thursday. We will picnic on the field and ask the Grd R and Grd 1 parents to sit in their class groups.
Parents are welcome to bring a picnic basket or use the braai’s that will be set up to cook their meat. Remember to bring something to sit on. There will be a separate Halaal Braai.
We remind parents that no alcohol may be brought on to the property (GDE directive)
The tuckshop will be selling cooldrinks, sweets, “school-made “popcorn and glowsticks (2 for R5.00)

Please make an effort to introduce your selves to other parents. Some people are really shy and just need a little encouragement. Remember that it also helps to bring the whole class together for fundraising – if you have spoken to someone it helps to draw them into the class group. 
If it rains we will picnic in the Hall.

We ask that children not to bring along rollerblades or a ball as in the past damage has been done to the hall floor and tennis courts.

The Grd R playground will also be out of bound to all children as it cannot be supervised.
Heart and Stroke Foundation

We raised R3000 for the charity – many thanks for your support.  One little boy came to the office at 13:30 and wanted to sell his badge back to us!!  We do know why school uniform is so important – the children all go a little crazy on these special days!
Swimming Pool & Team Swimming
We hope that your children have told you how lovely and warm the water has become.  Solar panels have been reinstalled on the Aftercare roof (the rats ate the last lot of piping that were made out of plastic!) and we thank Sarah –Ann Bouwer (swimming coach) for her input.
We would like you to encourage your children to do team swimming if they are competent to do so.  Let them try out – they would need to be able to swim the length of the Senior School Swimming Pool.  At the moment some of the U8 team swimmers have to swim in U9 races as well which is hard on them. Please let us know first thing on a Friday morning if your child is sick and unable to swim in the Gala – then we can find a replacement in time. Swimming is also an excellent sport for those with chest problems.
Maintenance 
Grd One classrooms have had their woodwork painted in January.  New carpets have been installed in all the classrooms.

We have some new equipment in Grd 1 classrooms as well and Grd R’s will be next on the list! Thanks to Fatima Kara for chasing up on quotes and getting the best prices for the school.
Sports News

There will be cricket match away this week for U9 cricketers against Craighall.  We ask parents to refrain from any rain dances on Thursday!!  Our U9 cricket match did not take place last week because of the wet field as it was raining throughout the morning.  The swimming team was placed second in the Gala at KDVP Sandton. 
Aftercare

Please remember to sign your children out when you fetch them.
School Photos

Reminder that these will be taken on Wednesday the 21st. All children must be in full uniform – no sports clothes or takkies. 
On 25 February 2018, all Cubs, Scouts and Rovers worldwide will celebrate BP Sunday, the date when Scouting is officially remembered. It is common practice to allow Cubs to wear their Cub uniforms to School on the birthday of Baden Powell on 22 February 2018, the official birthdate of the founder of the Scout Movement
	 Klip Rivier Hikes
	Painting 
	 Art for Everyone by Emily Pettit-Coetzee

	Debbie Green and her family have just done a day hike at Klip River.  We have a map of the area in the office if you are interested in giving it a go with your children – Debbie 0825573761
	We will be painting the pine tables in the foyer over the next few days.  Our resident parent painter is Debbie Green and she takes on all sorts of decorative painting jobs including murals for children’s’ rooms. 
	Wooden Heads – Simon Guambe, Joe Motola and Petrus Matsolo. There are 560 carved wooden heads dotted throughout Newtown.  They were made to represent the diverse faces of Africa that have made a home in this eclectic suburb.
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